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                 General Meeting Minutes – October 27, 2014
Prior to the start of the meeting at 7:00 pm, members of the HNS went to pray the Rosary.

Meeting called to Order: President Gary Pascual called the meeting order at 7:30pm- 63 members were in attendance. 

Pledge of Allegiance / Prayer for Vocations: Was led by Marshall Bob Eubanks.

Minutes of the last Meeting: Secretary Jim Mills requested and received a motion, a second, and approval of the minutes of the September 29, 2014  meeting. 

Holy Name Rosary Report: In the absense of Tom Hart, Jim Mills reported that prior to the meeting that twenty-three (23) members had participated in the monthly recital of the rosary and thanked Jim McDade for leading it. 

Introduction of Guest and New Members: Their were no new members in the audience. 

Communications: First Vice-President Ron Caropino shared with the membership a letter from Dorothy Jenkins thanking the membership for its support during her cancer treatment. She reported that her cancer is now in remission.  He distributed the Christmas raffle tickets to members who had not received their tickets at the last meeitng.   

REPORTS:
Communion Sunday: Marshall Eubanks reported that sixteen (16) members were present for the October 12, 2014 HNS Sunday and another fourteen (14) members were spread throughout the church. The next Communion Sunday will be on November 9, 2014. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Diaz reported to the membership that there was a monthly balance of $10,606.16 in the checking account as of October 1, 2014. He requested and received a motion, a second, and approval of the report. 
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Sick and Vigil: In the absense of Deacon Craig Siegman who was on vacation, Scott McKechnie shared names of the recently deceased and sick and then solicited from the membership the names of those in need of our prayers. The membership was asked to write down the names in the Sick and Vigil book located at the rear of the room. 

Expenditure of Pastoral Funds : Prior to the presentation, President Pascual shared with the membership the Holy Name Society Mission Statement. The statement includes:  1) To unite persons or an individual and parish level to a  greater interest in furthering the Society;  2) To assist in the santification of the individual members;  3) To encourage growth of the Society and its involvement in greater efforts toward spiritual programs;  4) To foster attendance at the Society Mass and Day of Reflection;  and 5) To aid in the support of the Church and Clergy.     Treasurer Pablo Diaz presented to Father Paul a $5,000 check  in support of this mission.   

ORDER OF BUSINESS:

All Night Adoration: Scott McKechnie thanked the HNS members who participated in the October 3-4, 2014  All Night Adoration. A sign-up sheet was circulated around to the general membership for sign-ups for November 7-8, 2014. 
Special Education Christmas Party Fundraiser:  Chairmen Joji Taketa and Scott McKechnie shared with the membership that the fundraiser breakfast held on Sunday October 5, 2014 was a huge success. The fundraiser was able to raise $2,048.00 in funds to purchase gifts for the participants. Larry Taylor shared an additional fundraiser “Toy Drive” that will be held on November 29, 2014 on the church grounds.   

HNS Texas Poker Tournament:  In the absense of chairman John Rajcok, Pablo Diaz shared with the membership that the Poker Tournament was held on October 11, 2014 in the church hall. The net profit  realized from the event was $1,679.55, which was lower than the previous year  due to limited attendance. 

St. Joseph Fund/Pasta Dinner:  Chairman Ron Caropino shared with the membership that the event which we co-share with the Women’s Society is scheduled for Novermber 8, 2014. Ron thanked Jeff Hall for his generous donation of three cases of wine for the event. A sign-up sheet for assitance at the event was distributed to the membership. Proceeds from the event will go to the St. Joseph Fund to aid families in need of school tuition assistance.     
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AIDS LA Walk 2014 Sponsorship: Eric Becker thanked  the membership for its support of the  10K walk which he participated in on October 12, 2014. He was successful in achieving his goal of raising $500.00. 

Boy Scout Troop 388 Presentation:  Troop Leader John Weitzel thanked the membership for its sponsorship of the scouting programs. He reported that the troop has thirty-four (34 ) registered scouts with twenty-five (25) active participants. They have breakfast fundraiser scheduled for November 2, 2014 and invited the membership to attend and support the event.     

50/50 Raffle: Jim McDade won the monthly drawing of $108.00.
Attendance Award: Tommy Martinez’s name was drawn for the monthly award of $25.00, unfortunately, Mr. Martinez was not present.  The November 2014 award will be $50.00.

The membership acknowleged the upcoming 55th birthday of Lyle Lasser on October 29 by singing “Happy Birthday.”  

Meeting Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm with the recital of the Holy Name Pledge and the singing of “Holy God We Praise Thy Name”.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Mills 

HNS Secretary

